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Report from annual meeting:

· Number of attendees: 37
· Election results: Stephen Novak elected as male co-chair for 2006-08 term
· Summary of meeting activities: see attached minutes
Completed projects/activities


Awarded Travel Scholarship awards to allow two promising lgbt archival students 
to attend the SAA Annual Meeting.

Updated web site

Ongoing projects/activities


Community Archives Manual – a basic primer for use in lgbt community archives 
that may not have a professional archivist on staff.
New projects/activities


Consider name change


Compile procedure manual


Revise mission/by-laws

Diversity initiatives


Investigate possibility of an “archives diversity reader” 

Questions/concerns for Council attention: None at this time.

LAGAR Roundtable 
SAA Conference
 August 3, 2006
 Washington D.C.

Minutes of the Annual Meeting
Co-chairs: Steve Novak and Mary Caldera conducted the meeting.

Announcements:

SAA 2007 liaison, Mark Martin, made the announcement for next year’s SAA conference to be held in Chicago. The program suggestions and proposals deadline is October 9, 2006. In an attempt to get away from the 3-speaker format, a call for new formats ideas are requested and all are welcome. Sections and Roundtables can endorse up to two sessions. To have your session endorsed by a section or roundtable the proposal must be submitted to the chairpersons of the section or roundtable – contact information on who to submit the proposal to for endorsement is available on the SAA website. All endorsed sessions, workshops, training sessions, etc. will be reviewed, but endorsement and review does not guarantee acceptance of the suggested session, workshop, training session, etc.

Richard Pearce-Moses, outgoing SAA president, and first spouse, Frank Loulan were in attendance. Pearce-Moses initiated a round of applause for his 1st spouse for keeping all things on the home front running smoothly, including laundry.

Doris Malkmus gave a brief account of the 1st Annual GLBTQ Archives-Library-Museum conference held in May at the University of Minnesota in Minneapolis’ Tretter Center. From the inspiration of the ALMS meeting, Malkmus suggested for consideration a LAGAR international community gathering or grouping, asking that this be a topic for a meeting sometime in the future.

New Business:

Election of Male Co-Chair


The nomination of Steve Novak was submitted and seconded for him to continue as Male Co-Chair. Novak accepted the nomination; Mary Caldera, the female Co-chair, called for votes and a unanimous vote was given for Novak to continue as Male co-Chair.

LAGAR Scholarship Winners:

The two LAGAR student scholarship winners were in attendance and introduced by the Co-Chairs. 


May Hadoung, graduated in 2006 from the UCLA with her degree in Moving Image Archives. She is currently working with Outfest, a lesbian and gay film festival, on its Legacy project.


Marguerite Moran, a 2006 graduate from the University of Wisconsin – Madison is currently working at International Harvester.

Old Business:

Steve Mandeville-Gamble, LAGAR Webmaster


Mandeville-Gamble was introduced and announced to the group that the LAGAR webpages have been revamped. He has created a template and made it easier to find with rich metadata to support additional coding. Mandeville-Gamble also requested more images from the LAGAR members to be put up on the LAGAR site; include proper citation of photographer or at least the institution name, place, and approximate date with each photo.

Ben Primer, SAA Council representative to LAGAR announced that there may be resources available to LAGAR. Also, the Council is currently working on the revamping roundtable and section descriptions and definitions. Primer assured the LAGAR members that he would make sure members knew how these changes would affect LAGAR. For example, he noted for consideration that sections are more formal and that the number or required members are greater for a section than a roundtable. Also Primer said that the 21-page document discussing these and other proposed changes will be made available for members to review, possibly on the SAA website. The next Council meet is scheduled for sometime in November and that any suggestions, comments, or opinions on any changes suggested in the 21-page document would need to be submitted to the LAGAR steering committee well in advance of the November meeting.

Paula Jabloner, regarding the Community Archives Manual.

The Manual is meant for all those working in community-based archives where trained archivists may not be available. More written submissions are needed in order for the Manual to be completed. At present articles are completed for Appraisal, Arrangement, Acquisitions, Privacy and Confidentiality, Audio, Description, Moving Images, and Electronic Records. Volunteers are still needed for Reference, User Services, Security, and Sample Form topics. Also a volunteer is possibly needed to write an article on Exhibits. Submissions can be short or long, the shortest being roughly 2 pages. For more information or to volunteer writing on the above topics, contact Paula Jabloner at jabloner@computerhistory.org. Also volunteers are needed as Editors and more links to information pages of archival interest are always welcome as are photos related to the subject matter or illustrating working in archives.

New Business: 

A call for Program suggestions for the 2007 SAA conference was voiced.

Jim Cartwright, jimc@hawaii.edu, along with Helen Wong Smith are working on outreach in Hawaii. Cartwright suggested a session involving this topic and welcomes any ideas, in-place programs examples or descriptions, etc. Please send a description to him for consideration and possible inclusion to this session. 

Announcements from Members:

One or two new members for the Steering Committee are needed.  These members are to be regular LAGAR members, not part of the Leadership group

A call to begin dialogue on the LAGAR listserv for a possible name change for the roundtable has been requested. Male Co-Chair Steve Novak stated that the current name is not as inclusive or self-explanatory as it was in the 1980s. Our roundtable is not only for archivists working within LGBTQ archives or LGBTQ materials but also for LGBTQ archivists. Novak asked that consideration be given to what would be considered a more descriptive name that would help clarify any confusion what out roundtable is about and who it is for.

Program:

John Olinger, Chairman of the Board for the Rainbow History Project in Washington D.C.


The Rainbow History Project is a local organization of amateur historians who are dedicated to the collection, promotion, and preservation of the LGBT community of the D.C. area. Mark Meinke began the organization by wanting to do a history of drag in D.C.; this grew into the collection it is today. The first project focus consisted of oral histories of the gay and lesbian community in D.C. The second project, “Spaces and Places”, illustrates the places of historical interest to the LGBT community. This project has been a walking tour and is currently the focus of a walking tour brochure available through Rainbow History.

Billy S. Jones, co-founder of several gay and lesbian organizations in the D.C. area, was the guest speaker for this Roundtable meeting. He was instrumental in establishing Black & White Men Together, the D.C.-Baltimore Coalition [aka DCB Coalition], and other LGBT groups.

Jones provided an excellent and far too brief historical background on how the gay and lesbian community in the Washington, D.C. area gathered and has evolved since the McCarthy era. 

At the conclusion of Jones’ allotted time, Novak presented Jones and Olinger with “Archivist 100%” t-shirts and caps in appreciation for their talks and taking time to visit the LAGAR Roundtable as well as their continued support and efforts for the LGBT community.

